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	Action

	1.
a)

b)
c)

d)
e)

	WELCOME, THANK YOU AND INTRODUCTIONS      

Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning, welcomed those present to the meeting(s), extending a particular welcome to the new (or new in post) headteachers in each area, who are:
North-East 

Joanna Pointing-Newitt
Willow Brook Primary

South 

Travis Martinson

Glebe Juniors & UHI

Central (Mid)

Joe Figg


Purleigh Primary

Susan Foster


The Tyrells School

Damon Howlett

St Andrew’s CE Primary, Halstead

Neil Taggart


Melbourne Park Primary & Nursery

Thank you and farewell to those headteachers who leave their current post at the end of term:
North-East

Pat Blackwell


Two Villages Primary

Christine Chadbourne
Monkwick Infants

Christine Watkins

Frobisher Primary

John Watts


Heathlands Primary

Melanie Vine                       Langenhoe Primary

South

Joanna Bamford

Northlands Infants & Nursery

Amanda Horsfall-Turner
Janet Duke Juniors 

Jen McGeachie

Kingswood Juniors

Andrea Woods

Whitmore Infants

Central (Mid)

Sue Arnott


Chetwood Primary

Anne Barker


Tanglewood Nursery

Ronnie Hackett

John Ray Infants

Louise Hourihan

Highwood Primary

Pam Gee


Tollesbury Primary
David Rees


St Cedd’s CE Primary, Bradwell

Andrew Richbell

Ridgewell CE Primary 

Marie Webster

Hatfield Peverel Infants

West

Philip Hayes


Sheering CE Primary

Linda Turnbull

Churchgate CE Primary

Ann Bard  


Moreton CE Primary 

Lesley Clark  

Henham & Ugley Primary

Thank you and farewell to Alan Jacobs – North East meeting

Terry echoed the feelings of headteachers and colleagues when he thanked Alan Jacobs, the Area Improvement Manager, who is retiring at the end of the term. Alan has been working in the North East of Essex for many years and has offered invaluable support and advice to heads and their schools. However, Alan is not leaving the Local Authority yet, and will be taking over Tracy Goodway’s current role as Primary Curriculum Manager on a part time basis while she is on secondment to the DCSF. 

Terry confirmed that Louise Evers has been appointed as the new Area Improvement Manager for the North-East.

Safeguarding in schools – Ofsted requirements 

Terry warned that schools must have their Single Central Record and safeguarding arrangements in place, or risk being judged as inadequate by Ofsted.  If judged inadequate for safeguarding, schools would be placed into special measures. This requirement is particularly key in Essex as the County Council was judged inadequate for safeguarding in the Joint Area Review in September 2008, and so this issue will be a likely focus within all inspections. 
Re-organisation of Colchester secondary schools (North East meeting)

Terry noted that he and Lord Hanningfield will be meeting the secondary headteachers and Chairs of Governors at a meeting on Friday 12 June, to confirm the re-organisation of secondary schools in Colchester. He commented that the admissions round is likely to be extremely complicated in September.

	

	2.
	SCHOOLS FORUM UPDATE

Presentation by Terry Reynolds (all meetings)

Terry noted that the EPHA Executive had asked him to give heads an explanation of the remit and responsibilities of the Schools Forum. He reminded the meetings that the Schools Forum regulations 2005 set out the terms of reference and remit for a Local Authority’s Schools Forum, and that the Schools Forum is a statutory body. The LA is not obliged to accept the recommendations of its Schools Forum, but if it does not it must explain its decision to the Secretary of State. The Local Authority puts forward proposals to the Schools Forum for consideration, and LA Officers prepare reports to support the agenda. 
The current terms of reference state the following constitution of the Schools Forum:

Community/ Voluntary Controlled*

Foundation

Voluntary Aided

Head

Gov

Head

Gov

Head

Gov

Infants

1

1

1

1

Junior

1

1

Primary

1

1

Secondary

1

1

2

2

Secondary

1

Special

1

Nursery 

1

Diocesan

1

In addition there are a small number of observer roles including an ECC Cabinet Member (currently Councillor Martin) and an observer from the Learning and Skills Council. 
The current Primary-phase headteacher representatives are:
Infant
   Debbie Rogan 
  Wickford CE Infants 
debbierogan@hotmail.co.uk
Junior   Tim Barrett

  Barnes Farm Juniors
admin@barnesfarm-jun.essex.sch.uk
Primary Peter Malcolm
  Rayleigh Primary

petecoi@hotmail.com
Foundation
Sue Shenton
  Mersea Primary
           admin@merseaisland.sol.co.uk

The Schools’ Forum has two main functions:

· to scrutinise and debate financial issues affecting schools;

· to undertake an executive role by agreeing budget decisions, including support centrally managed projects.

Terry accepted that the Schools Forum website had been very out of date, and noted that it has now been updated. 
He agreed that the timetable for sending out agendas and supporting papers to Schools Forum members is tight, and explained the timetable leading up to each meetings (in reverse order):

· One week before – agendas and reports are sent out to the Schools Forum – tabled papers are not accepted;

· Rob Baxter meets with the Chair and Vice-Chair of the Schools Forum a few days before to discuss and finalise the agenda;

· Up to 3 weeks before – reports are developed by ECC colleagues.

In addition, a pre-briefing meeting for headteachers from each phase (separate meetings for primary and secondary) has been established to enable the representatives to discuss and consider the agenda in advance of the meeting. It was also agreed that notification of the agenda should be posted as a news item on the EPHA website along with contact information for the headteacher representatives, to enable heads to comment on proposals in advance of Schools Forum meetings.  
Headteachers discussed the problem that occurred this year when the indicative budget was published in March and the actual allocation to schools announced in late March, was significantly lower, making budget planning extremely difficult. It was felt that there needs to be a “health warning” attached to the indicative budget (publishing an indicative budget is a DCSF requirement) as it was felt that the impact on schools of any changes is not always fully realised. In addition, headteachers asked if they could be given a “best and worst case indication” of their budget. TR noted that this may have to be within an accompanying letter, but that he would investigate the possibility of circulating this information with the indicative budget. 
There have been changes to the funding formula in Essex to ensure that areas of deprivation are targeted and resourced. Currently there is no mechanism for ensuring or encouraging schools to pool funds from delegated budgets, so there is an occasional need to retain funding to fund collaborative projects such as the establishment of the Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships. 

It was stressed that the process and decisions of the Schools Forum are entirely transparent, and at the end of each financial year the Local Authority must prepare an audit income and expenditure to schools, which is publically available. TR noted that he has attended a number of Schools Forum meetings in different local authorities and he is absolutely confident that the Essex Schools Forum takes its responsibilities seriously and does not rubber stamp policies and decisions put forward by the LA. In addition, the Schools Forum has asked for a report on the outcome and impact of all decisions at subsequent meetings, which will be a standing item on the agenda. 
In order to ensure that primary headteachers are properly represented it has been agreed that there should be nominated substitutes to attend Schools Forum meetings if a primary-phase  headteacher representative is unable to attend. 
	EPHA Manager

TR



	3.
	REVIEW OF CHILDREN’S TRUST ARRANGEMENTS IN ESSEX

Presentation by Lou Williams (South and West meetings)

Philippa Bull (Central Meeting)

Terry Reynolds (North East meeting)

Progress to date

The initial review period is complete. This stage describes

· Initial findings relating to commissioning and governance arrangements for the Children’s Trust

· Summary of findings in relation to ECC children’s services

· Identifies a number of issues but does not propose detailed solutions

· However, it does identify three broad frameworks for future service delivery 

All issues are for more detailed consultation within the workshops that are taking place across the county in June and July. It was agreed that any new system must be flexible and able to meet local needs, given the size and diversity of Essex.
Commissioning 

· Commissioning identifies need and the resources available

· Understands which approaches are most effective in delivering improved outcomes

· Influences service delivery by commissioning effective services and decommissioning those that are less effective

· Involves stakeholders throughout the cycle

· Should ensure accountability for delivery

Commissioning and the Children’s Trust 

It was noted that it will be a statutory requirement for every local authority to have a Children’s Trust Board. In Essex there is a broad consensus in favour of developing a Children’s Trust Board, Joint Commissioning Boards, and Local Children’s Trusts Boards. 

· The Children’s Trust will only commission services where there is a benefit for two or more partners  to commission services together

· We all commission services as individual organisations – including schools – and will continue to do so without going through the Children’s Trust

· But the Children’s Trust partnership should know what else is being commissioned so it can understand what resources are being used to target particular needs
It was agreed that there needs to be transparency, clear pathways for accessing funds and minimal bureaucracy. The government is suggesting that local authorities should be considering total resources that are available for children’s services, including resources held by Primary Care Trusts, District and Borough Councils and the police etc. It was confirmed that PCTs are very involved in the consultation process as a key player in the joint commissioning arena.
Provider arm review - Summary of Main Findings:

· Inconsistent application of principles of effective performance management

· Inconsistent use of and hostility to the Common Assessment Framework
· Need for continuing workforce reform and up-skilling within tiers 1&2

· Inconsistency of service delivery and practice

· Continuing disagreements over thresholds

· Overlap and duplication between TASCC & Centrally Managed Locally Delivered (CMLD) activities
· General need for school improvement services and services to support children and young people to work more closely

· Difficulties in ensuring cross-cutting priorities such as parenting are delivered in coordinated way

· Need to review effectiveness of TASCC working

· Need to develop a tapestry of family support services that are graduated in their response

Team Around the School, Child and Community (TASCC teams) - Key Issues:

· Dividing resources across 29 teams has resulted in reduced flexibility to deploy resources according to need and increased inconsistency across the county

· Some concerns about the wide range of responsibility of TASCC teams

· Continuing concerns about the lack of clarity about the remit of the teams
Whatever model for the framework for service delivery is agreed, the following are givens: 

· No additional resources (indeed, a likelihood of significant budget reductions);

· Must ensure robust safeguarding arrangements;

· Must ensure that we narrow the gap between our lowest performing/most vulnerable groups and all children and young people;

· Must ensure we address cross-cutting issues (performance management, workforce reform etc)
Likely options for service delivery 

The report proposes that the status quo is not an option, and suggests three broad options:

1: Delegate remaining limited CMLD resources to TASCC teams and develop multi-agency co-located delivery

2: Delegate resources, particularly those around behaviour and attendance, to partnerships of schools, under robust SLA (Service Level Agreement) - but there may be legal issues surrounding the delegation of statutory functions

3: Adopt integrated management model at district/borough, quadrant (existing ECC areas) or quintile (PCT) levels and redesign TASCC approach into virtual models of multi-agency working, while ensuring schools have greater say over resource deployment

It was stressed that these options are not mutually exclusive and it may be appropriate to deliver services in a range of ways to meet local needs and to ensure the best outcomes. It was confirmed that there is no intention to change or re-organise Local Delivery Groups. One headteacher commented that it was very important to use the resources and experience of LDGs as they are cross-phase and are now well-established. Another head asked if there has been consideration of which of the three models will be least affected if and when resources were reduced. It was agreed that this should be investigated as part of the decision making process. It was stressed any serviced delivery system must be fair and take into account that even those areas that are not seen as socially deprived have children and families with social and support needs.  
The summary of findings and details of frameworks for delivery is widely available:

· Headteachers, school staff and governors; 

· All Schools Children and Family employees;

· Through school forums;

· Through Voluntary Sector forums

· Through CYPSP networks

· And available on the Children’s Trust website or from childrenstrustreview@essex.gov.uk 
It was recognised at all of the meetings that some TASCCs are working extremely well and that many headteachers are concerned that this resource will be lost in a re-organisation of services. It was agreed that this view will be taken into account during the consultation.

One headteacher (East meeting) mentioned that the CYPSP Board commissioned a report about 6 months ago, and that he has not seen the outcomes of that survey. It was noted that the results of the Children’s Trust Consultation report includes outcomes from the survey, and that these should be published when available. 

Timeline
· Detailed report due end of July, which will summarise themes from consultation process and make firmer proposals

· Commissioning and Governance decision to be made by September

· Final report to Children’s Trust Board including recommendations due in October

· Further opportunities for participation between then and now

All comments on the Children’s Trust and provider arm reviews should be forwarded to childrenstrustreview@essex.gov.uk

	TR

	4.
	THE VIRTUAL SCHOOL FOR LOOKED AFTER CHILDREN

Presentation by 
Martin Curtis – Head of the Virtual School (North East meeting) 

Sue Green (South, Central and West meetings) Education Adviser (Secondary) for Looked After Children 

‘Virtual school heads will oversee the education of children in care in their authority, and those children in the authority’s care who are placed out of authority, as if they were the head of a single school.’

(Care Matters: Time for Change – DFES June 2007)

There are around 1300 Looked After Children in Essex, (which includes Essex children under the care of ECC, non-Essex children in the care of other LAs and educated in Essex and Essex children in care educated in other local authorities).
The role of the Virtual School Head is to:
· Raise the profile of education with Social Care Professionals

· Raise the profile of children looked after within schools

· Narrow the gap in educational outcomes between looked after children and their peers

· Improve the attendance of looked after children 

The data in relation to the attainment of Looked After Children clearly shows that their outcomes are significantly lower than other children, and attendance at school is poor. (The full presentation on the Termly Area Meetings page of the EPHA website gives data for the last three years.) Roughly 30% of looked after children have a Statement of Needs, and a further 30% have special educational needs.
Partnership between schools and the Virtual School
There needs to be a two way communication of information:
· Schools to the Virtual School, via the
· Personal Education Plan

· Welfare Call Attendance and Teacher Assessment Collection

· Virtual School to the School

· Information from previous schools on entry

· Information regarding further support as appropriate

Personal Education Plans (PEPs)

These should be completed every six months and are initiated by the Social Worker. 

· PEP administration personnel (currently Sabrina Stanley) will remind the Social Worker, school and carer at least one month in advance

· The Social Worker is responsible for organising the meeting

· The Designated Teacher or Class Teacher should provide information on education and set suitable six month targets in consultation with the Social Worker, carer and child (where appropriate)
· PEA (Personal Educational Allowance) applications should be evidenced in the PEP

· ECC is currently trying to complete PEP meetings for all those due to expire over the summer

It was stressed that the Personal Educational Allowance should be discussed and agreed by the Social Worker and carer in partnership with the school. The PEA funding is held and distributed by the Corporate Parenting Service. A copy of the completed PEP with the PEA request is sent to Corporate Parenting Service and the Head of Virtual School considers the PEA request.. Useful guidance on the PEA can be found on the Termly Area Meetings page of the EPHA website. The Individual Educational Plan does not replace the PEP, though it may be submitted with the PEP to give additional information. 
The role of the Designated Teacher for Looked After Children

Ensure a focus in schools on the progression of children in care by putting the role of the designated teacher on a statutory footing and supporting this through training and statutory guidance on their role and responsibilities.’ (Care Matters:Time for Change DfES June 2007)

From the autumn term there will be a statutory requirement in all schools (whether or not they have a LAC on roll) to appoint a Designated Teacher for Looked After Children. This member of staff will be required to:

· Be of appropriate seniority to ensure looked after children can be prioritised for suitable provision
· Undertake statutory training to support their understanding of looked after children
· Monitor the progression of looked after children in school and liaise with colleagues to identify support as appropriate

· Liaise with outside agencies, carer, social worker and the Virtual School

· Ensure the education content of the PEP is appropriate and being acted upon

· Ensure that looked after children are included in extra curricular activities, clubs and trips
Virtual School Staff

Head of The Virtual School



Martin Curtis

Education Advisor (Primary)


Nina Mckay
Education Advisor (Secondary)


Sue Green

Education Advisor (Projects & Residential)
Janine Hanson

Education Support Project Workers

Michelle Barry, Melissa Smith

Attendance Improvement Officer


Will Hedger

PEP Administrator




Sabrina Stanley

Business Support (1:1 Tuition)


Geraldine Manuel
How does the Virtual School become involved?

· Contact from School

· Contact from Social Worker

· Contact from Foster Carer or key worker

· Contact from IRO (Independent Reviewing Officer) or other professional

· Monitoring attendance data

· Monitoring PEP form/PEA application

· Monitoring assessment data

· Positive referral

Funding for Looked After Children

· £410 per term dowry to school – this term schools must apply for the funding. From the autumn term the funding should be automatically be allocated to schools as a result of PLASCC data.
· £500 Personal Education Allowance (PEA)

· Funding Bids for additional, short term support

· 1 : 1 tuition for LAC in Years 10 & 11 and in primary schools (for appropriate looked after children, in addition to the 1:1 tuition funding allocated to schools in the autumn term)

· Corporate Parenting Service Funding for Laptops for yr 6 term before they leave Junior schools.
The headteachers discussed the distribution of laptops to Year 6 children, asking why this was not done through schools and to those younger than in Year 6. It was stressed that new funding will be available in April to provide laptops for pupils in year 5. 

One headteacher noted that she believed that the Essex Music Services should be offering music tuition to looked after children, but they had disagreed that this was their responsibility. However, Sue Green noted that this was the case.

What can we do?
· Targeted support to promote literacy/numeracy through activities in the holidays, at weekends and at home

· Supporting learning at home (revision, foster carer training)

· Negotiation and adding a professional view to other agencies i.e. SENCAN, ISS (Integrated Support Service), BSS (Behaviour Support Service), CAMHS (Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service)
· Provide contact and liaison with other Local Authorities who place Looked After Children in Essex Schools

A Virtual School Governing Body has been established, and is seeking a primary headteacher representative. 
One headteacher asked how the Virtual School is monitoring the impact of its own work? Sue noted that this is currently through a process of checking whether provision feels better for looked after children in Essex. The Looked After Children Cross-Services Steering Group will look at the impact of strategies. In addition, every Looked After Child must have a statutory review chaired by an Independent Review Officer, and there is a legal requirement for the IRO to take action to address any issues raised about a looked after child’s education. 
One head noted that it is essential that schools get better at informing the LA what works well in schools in relation to the care and progress of looked after children. 
Headteachers questioned whether the Virtual School monitors and cares for those children who are “unofficially” looked after, for example, by grandparents. Sue responded that they will certainly offer advice to Official Kinship Carers where they are known, but there are some issues about confidentiality and capacity. 

It was noted that it can be difficult to access support when a looked after child is under the care of another local authority. Cathryn Adams noted that ECC is to appoint an adviser specifically to work with out of county children. 

One head said that the Virtual School and Local Authority need to recognize the impact on the whole school community when there are a large number of Looked After Children in a school (he has 11 LAC of varying ages). He felt that the funding to support these children is inadequate, and that the school simply hasn’t the resources to liaise with 11 social workers, manage and review 11 PEPs and so on. He also noted that the funding is difficult to access and takes a long time to arrive.

Another headteacher noted the inconsistency of social workers – one of her Looked After Children had three different social workers in a year. It was noted that the vacancy rate for social workers in Essex is currently 27% (in comparison with statistical neighbours at 15%). ECC has recently recruited 60 new social workers who should be in place in the autumn term. In the interim period 45 agency social workers are being employed to work in Essex. In addition, the terms, pay and conditions for social workers has been improved, though it is felt that there still needs to be a regional agreement to prevent local authorities from poaching staff from one another! The average case load for an individual social worker has been reduced to a maximum of 20 (in relation to child protection issues), though there are still around 900 unallocated cases.

 It was agreed that if schools have concerns about social care in relation to Looked After Children, they must inform the local authority. 


	

	5.


	NARROWING THE GAP – PROGRESS ON EXTENDED SCHOOLS IN ESSEX

Presentation led by 

Debbie Holmes  (ECC Lead on Narrowing the Gap) (East and South meetings)

Cathyrn Adams (Central meeting)

Terry Reynolds (West meeting) 

At each meeting the speaker presented an update on Extended Services provision in Essex. It was noted that the short-term focus for extended services in Essex is to ensure that all schools have completed up to date audits of their provision and will be well-placed to deliver all five elements of the core offer by September 2010, the DCSF target date by which 100% of all schools should be reaching the full core offer. 
In the medium and longer term the emphasis will be on ensuring that extended services underpin and contribute to school improvement, and are sustainable. 

Headteachers, the Extended Schools Coordinators and the Lead Link headteachers were thanked for the work that they have done in the last two months to update the audit of extended schools provision. In March 47% of schools were recording that they deliver the full core offer; by the end of June the data showed that 87% of schools were providing the full core offer. 

Local data was shared at each meeting giving information about the progress and status of each Local Delivery Group in relation to extended schools provision.


	

	6.
	NEW OFSTED FRAMEWORK AND SCHOOL SELF EVALUATION FORM (SEF) SEPTEMBER 2009

Presentation led by Alison Fiala and Area Improvement Managers

Ofsted is introducing new arrangements for the inspection of state-maintained schools from September 2009, and the framework and evaluation schedule have been published on the Ofsted website. A new online self-evaluation form (SEF) will be published on the 13th July. 

Under the revised framework inspectors will give particular priority to:
· different groups of children within the school, particularly those that are vulnerable;

· the well-being of learners and the quality of learning and teaching, including a greater number of classroom observations;

· the school's capacity to improve;

· a greater focus on governance, including a judgement on "ensuring that the governing body provides effective challenge and support so that weaknesses are tackled decisively and statutory responsibilities are met";

· the school's relationship with parents and carers, the promotion of community cohesion, the partnerships with other providers, organisations and services, and the arrangements for safeguarding at the school.

There will be an even greater emphasis on school self-evaluation and the headteacher and school leadership team will be included as part of the inspection team. At the very least the Headteacher will be invited to sit in on team meetings as an observer, and is likely to be asked to comment and contribute to the inspection process. 

Key indicators will include:

· Surveys of the views and opinions of parents, children and young people;

· Staff surveys (voluntary for staff)
· Previous inspection judgments 

· Pupil attainment

· Indicators of well-being

· Measures of progress

· Trends over time

The new inspection style borrows from the current one-day light touch inspection approach, and the initial phone call with the headteacher (or most senior member of staff) is likely to be much longer. The Pre-Inspection Briefing will discuss which “trail” or child(ren) will be tracked as part of the team’s case study, to inspect the experience of different groups in the school.

The new Evaluation Schedule is much more detailed, and the outstanding and satisfactory descriptors are fully developed. For example, behaviour makes a strong contribution to learning and there will be an expectation that good and outstanding behaviour is not passive, but contributes to active learning. There are many more sections to the report, for example the inclusion of criteria for relationships with parents, the community and so on.

A new format for Part A of the SEF has been trialled extensively in pilot inspections during the current academic year. Schools report that it is simpler to understand, takes less time and is a more effective tool for school improvement. The guidance directs schools to be very evaluative and to focus on outcomes and impact, rather than merely listing what the school has in place. The new self-evaluation form will be published in July, but there will be a period during which either format can be used, at least until the end of the autumn term.

There are examples of the new style report on the Ofsted website and an example was circulated at the meetings: the new layout is more logical and the judgment for overall effectiveness is made at the end of the inspection taking into account earlier judgments. The main headings are:
· Overall effectiveness.

· Capacity for sustained improvement.

· How good is the overall outcome for individuals and groups of pupils?

· The quality of the school’s work.

· How effective are leadership and management?

· Early Years Foundation Stage.

· Views of parents and carers.

The one page list of judgements is not now included, but the report still includes a letter to pupils.

The frequency of inspections will be tailored to the needs and performance of the school. There will be no more "light touch" inspections; instead, schools that are judged to be satisfactory (or worse) will be inspected more frequently than those that are good or outstanding. The proportionate cycle means that good or outstanding schools will be inspected every five years, though there are a number of indicators that could trigger an early inspection. These include:

· Safeguarding, health and safety issues;

· A rapid decline in standards;

· If the SEF isn’t updated and submitted (despite the fact that the SEF is not statutory!);

· If a school is identified as one of a sample by HMCI;

· If a school is part of a federation where all schools are being inspected;

· If there have been a significant body of complaints from parents.

Up to 40% of satisfactory schools will have no-notice monitoring visits/inspections. There will continue to be an annual assessment of achievement and standards of all schools, looking at data and performance, and the resulting report will be shared with schools.

There will still be “subject surveys” in schools, as these have been valuable and have added substantially to the body of knowledge about teaching and learning in schools. There will also be themed inspections such as e-safety and extended schools. The outcomes of subject surveys are published on the Ofsted website.

What is the new focus in the inspection?

Seven

Outcomes

Five Every Child Matters Outcomes: Enjoy and Achieve, Stay Safe, Be Healthy, Make a Positive Contribution, Achieve economic well-being

Pupil Behaviour

Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural Development

Provision 

Support, guidance and care

Teaching and learning (including assessment)

Curriculum

Including relationships with other partners

Provision 

Leadership and Management

Within the leadership and management judgment, the focus will be on the effectiveness of leadership and management in embedding ambition and driving improvement.

This judges the sustained capacity of the school to improve, not the potential of the senior leadership team. Inspectors will base their judgement on evidence of the school’s trajectory of improvement and the effectiveness of self-evaluation. This judgement will be limited by the quality of outcomes.

Limiting judgements include:

· If safeguarding is inadequate, your school will be judged to be inadequate overall.

It was noted that, for example, the designated person for child protection in a school must have undertaken training within a two year period, or at least have evidence that training is booked. 

· The school may be limited in relation to overall effectiveness if it is shown to be inadequate in providing equal opportunities for all groups.

In summary, the main changes are:

· Increased involvement of the Senior Leadership Team in planning for and during the inspection – therefore a real opportunity to make the inspection your own, focused on school priorities;

· There will be more observations;

· At the end of the inspection the team inspectors will bullet point the main findings (rather than produce the whole report);

· On the second day inspectors will carry out a case study of a vulnerable child;

· Grade descriptors are more detailed, particularly in relation to satisfactory and outstanding outcomes. 
It was noted that there will be briefing sessions in July for schools that are due to be inspected in the Autumn term or if the school was previously judged as satisfactory. 
The Local Authority is recommending that headteachers:

· Share the new Ofsted Framework, the Evaluation Schedule and the draft copy of the SEF and associated guidance, with staff and governors, and provide training where necessary.

· Establish (if they have not already done so) the culture of collective responsibility and accountability for the on-going maintenance of the self-evaluation form. 

	

	7.
a)

b)

c)
d)

e)


	PRIMARY STRATEGY DEVELOPMENTS

Led by Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement
Progression-ready events

South

28 September
morning 9-12 
(Ivy Hill Hotel)






afternoon 1 – 4 
(Ivy Hill Hotel)

Mid 

28 September
morning 9-12 
(Rivenhall Hotel)






afternoon 1 – 4 
(Rivenhall Hotel)

North East 
29 September 
morning 9-12 
(Ramada Butterfly)






afternoon 1 – 4 
(Ramada Butterfly)

West 

5 October

morning 9-12 
(Swallow Churchgate Hotel, Harlow)






afternoon 1 – 4 
(Swallow Churchgate Hotel, Harlow)

Letters about the events will be sent to schools before the end of the summer term. 
Update on data sharing 

Alison noted that the School Improvement and Early Years team is compiling a CDRom for schools, including the following data:

· One-page summary reports, 2 levels progress and conversion data
· Local delivery group data, including statutory targets and performance of identified groups
· School data such as attendance, exclusion, carry forward figures
· Data relating to the attainment of identified groups by each key stage
This is in line with the EPHA agreement to share data between schools as a tool for school improvement and the sharing of good practice. The CD will be made available at the beginning of the autumn term and will include 2008 and 2009 data. 
The Local Authority has negotiated with the Fischer Family Trust to supply each primary and junior school with a password to enable them to access Key Stage 2 FFT data, including pupil level data, targets and prior attainment data. 

Primary Strategy Programmes

Alison apologised to headteachers for the difficulties that some of them have had receiving information about next academic year’s primary strategy programmes. She noted that the email was sent out to schools, and also posted on the school’s Infolink, the Essex Grid for Learning and on the EPHA website, but recognised that some schools had not accessed the information. The deadline for applications had been extended to enable schools to apply, until the 26th June. 
School Improvement Partner review

Alison thanked those headteachers who were involved with the review of School Improvement Partners, following the first year of SIPs in primary schools. She noted that the outcomes of the review will be published as soon as they are available, and commented that the LA is working on the introduction of a “note-pad” which will enable data and reports to roll up during the year, and so reduce the amount of preparation for both the SIP and the headteacher. 
Assessment for Learning funding

Alison noted that all schools will receive £1,400 to support Assessment for Learning, and between 8 – 14 days supply cover, depending on the size of the school. This funding should be with schools in August in readiness for the new term.   
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	DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS   

Area Heads Meetings 

Autumn term 2009

NORTH EAST  
Thursday 5 November         Colchester United Football Club 

WEST 

Wednesday 11 November   North Weald Golf Club
CENTRAL 

Tuesday 17 November        Chelmsford City Football Club 

SOUTH    

Wednesday 18 November   The Belvedere 

Spring term 2010

CENTRAL 

Tuesday 2 March                 Chelmsford City Football Club

WEST 

Wednesday 3 March            North Weald Golf Club
NORTH EAST  
Wednesday 17 March          Colchester United Football Club
SOUTH   

Tuesday 23 March               The Belvedere

Summer term 2010

CENTRAL 

Tuesday 15 June                  Chelmsford City Football Club

WEST 

Wednesday 16 June             North Weald Golf Club
SOUTH   

Monday 21 June                   The Belvedere 

NORTH EAST  
Wednesday 23 June             Colchester United Football Club 
EPHA Annual General Meeting

Friday 3 July 2009                           

Marks Tey Hotel

EPHA Deputy and Assistant Headteachers’ Conference        

Friday 9 October 2009 
      


Stansted Hilton hotel

EPHA Headteachers’ Conference

Friday 12 March 2010            


Stock Brook Country Club


	        


Pam Langmead       

EPHA Manager
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